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Principal’s Report 

Welcome to Week 8 and what an exciting week it will be! 
 
On Wednesday, we will be hosting the Community Connections Carols. For those who are new to our school, the 

Community Connections ethos is about bringing the school community together to support one another. This year 

we have joined Community Connections with our annual Carols evening. It is a great opportunity to come together 

with your family and as a school community, where we can begin the fun and festive cheer of the season singing 

carols together. All proceeds raised will go straight into our Community Connections fund, a fund which supports 

Avoca Beach Public School community members in times of need. The night will start with a sausage sizzle for 

purchase ($2.50 and $1.50 for a drink) near the school hall at 5:15 pm followed by carols at 6:15 pm in the lower 

playground.  

Every student in the school has been busy practicing the Christmas songs that they will be performing and this year 

we also have some special performances by a few Year 6 students. You may have been hearing the excitement from 

your children of an afternoon, as they have been decorating a photo frame which will hold a Christmas photo of 

them. This will be on sale for a minimum donation of $2, in the lower playground. Additionally, one of our talented 

parents has donated her creative skills and time by working with some Year 3 students to design unique Christmas 

tags. These tags were created from the paper that was produced in the paper making workshop that our parent 

taught. These will be for sale near the photo frames. If you are unable to attend and would like to purchase your 

child’s photo in its decorated frame, please send your child with the money to school after Wednesday of this week. 

Money raised from the Christmas photo and frame and Christmas tags will also go to the Community Connections 

fund.  

Every staff member has given their time and energy towards this event and I would specifically like to thank the 

fantastic dedicated Community Connections team, led by Mrs Davies. We hope that you all can come and enjoy this 

school community event.   

Next Monday 10th December, parent/community volunteers are invited to our appreciation morning tea. It is our 

way of saying thank you for the time and effort that our volunteers give to support the students and staff at Avoca 

Beach PS. We are fortunate to have such wonderful people as part of our community. Thank you! 

Have a great week and I hope to see you on Wednesday evening.  

Sarah Baldwin 
Relieving Principal 

Week 8 
Mon 3rd  
Tue 4th  
Wed 5th Community Connections Carols 
Thu 6th  Yr 6 High School Orientation 
Fri 7th  Assembly 12.15pm 
 
 

 
  

  

  

 

 

Week 9 
Mon 10th  
Tue 11th Yr 6 Farewell 6-9pm 
Wed 12th  
Thu 13th   
Fri 14th  Presentation Day 11.15am 
  Kindergarten Awards 2pm 
  Reports sent home 
 
  

mailto:avocabch-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.avocabch-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Congratulations to the following students who received merit certificates at last Friday’s assembly.    

KB Violette Wolters, Douglas Minor 3S Taj Knight, Monty Lowbridge 

KM Matilda Coleman, Arlo Lamshed 4H Madison Gatt, Emily Prior 

KT Jacob Cohen, Willow Hayes 4B Zoe Harris, Bonne Gadd 

K/1S Juon Paterson, Archie Dheer 4/5V Poppy Vizesi Krix, Ryder Kasun 

1B Ava Knight, Rosie Williams 5/6A Lilla Freeman, Sophie Prior 

1C Noah Farrell, Axel Ward 5/6D Angus Haba, Jai Singh 

1F Ellie Brien, Noah Day 5/6J Eva Champion, Kye Lester 

2D Sophie Bowmaker, Ari Michalk-Banning 5/6R Pearl McQueen, Airley Arnold 

2M Grace Tague, Ava Shacker 5/6W Isabella Every, Montana Stevenson 

2W Harper Freeman, Liam Gills   

3A Milla McEwan, Max Latham   

3D Omeo Armytage, Clyde Mitchell   

    

SUPER 
STELLAR 

K/1S Jarvis Irving, Tyler Hudson, Jax Burque, 1B Jack Verhagen, Colby Bond, 1C Cooper Probst,  
2W Archie Bourke, Oberon Walton, Charlotte Orr, Charlotte Coleman, 3A Jett Taylor,3D Angus Gibbes, 
Elisabeth Brereton-Garner, 3S Ayana Parker, 4B Amy Bowtell, 4H Daniel Wind, Brody Zaremba, 
Harper Santry, Dylan Every, Oakes Huggett, 5/6A Jack Bowmaker, Darcy Smith, Natasha Ireland, 
Ethan Jones, 5/6D Lillie Collins, 5/6J Kye Lester, Eva Champion, 5/6R Ben Dixon, Oscar Patterson, 
5/6W Sascha Wieczorski, Will Guz, Hayley Craig. 
 

 

Super Stellar Recipients 
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Dear  

 

PLEASE JOIN US 
The staff at Avoca Beach Public School 

would like to take the opportunity to thank 

all of our volunteer helpers this year. 

Your support is greatly valued and we 

appreciate your willingness to work as part of 

our team. 

WHAT: Appreciation Morning Tea 

DATE: Monday, 10th December 

TIME: Catering will be from 10:45-11:15 am 

WHERE: Library 
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ETHICS TEACHER – VOLUNTEER POSITION AVAILABLE 
Avoca Beach Public School is currently requiring another Primary ethics Teacher to be part of our dynamic team. 
Ethics classes are held every Thursday from 9.20- 10am.  
Teaching experience is not required but basic computer skills are necessary. A comprehensive two day training 
session, and access to all material, is provided. 
Ethics lessons are thought provoking and are designed to enhance a child’s critical thinking and moral reasoning 
skills. This helps children form and express their own ideas based on logic and evidence, while respectfully listening 
to others. 
If you are interested in more information on this rewarding position please go to www.primaryethics.com.au or call 
Myleah O’Brien on 0404 881 267 ( Ethics Co-ordinator) 
 
EXTENDED LEAVE from ATTENDANCE. If you are planning a family holiday during the school term, for more than 5 

days, parents need to apply for an ‘Application for Extended Leave’ from school. An ’Application for Extended 

Leave-Travel’ can be collected from the office. Once completed please return to the Principal at least two weeks 

prior to the leave then an approved ‘Certificate of Extended leave - Travel’ will be issued. The original certificate will 

be signed, copied for school records and returned to parents. This needs to be carried during leave as it must be 

produced when requested by police or other authorised attendance officers. 

VOLUNTEERS AT OUR SCHOOL 

Volunteers play an important role in the daily school routine. Please be aware that the Department of Education 

requires all volunteers to complete a Volunteer Declaration and provide Proof of Identity that meets the 100-point 

check. We are updating our records in accordance with these requirements, ask that anyone who is currently 

volunteering, or planning to do so in the future, complete the attached declaration, and return it to the office along 

with your 100 points as soon as possible. This not only applies to in-school volunteers but also anyone that at any 

stage may be transporting our students to offsite activities. 

For parents transporting students to offsite activities please be aware that we still require copies of both your 

current driver’s licence and current vehicle registration. This documentation must be provided prior to the activities 

and is required even if you are transporting your own child. In accordance with department requirements the 

transporting of students is not permitted until all documentation has been received. 

HEADLICE – Please be aware that there have been several cases of headlice at the school. Please check your child’s 

hair for lice tonight and continue to do so on a regular basis using the methods described in the information 

provided on the websites. If you find any eggs or lice please commence treatment as recommended.  

http:/www.health.nsw.gov.au/publichealth/environment/headlice/treatment.asp 

 
UNIFORM SHOP: Open Thursdays only 2.45pm – 3.45pm.  All flexi orders placed will be sent home on Thursday or 
Friday.  Please note that hats are available every day in the Canteen. Orders can be made online 
www.flexischools.com.au.   
 
MUSIC TUITION AT AVOCA BEACH - GUITAR (ACOUSTIC AND ELECTRIC), SINGING, ELECTRIC BASS, BANJO, 
MANDOLIN and UKELELE. All styles and all ages, beginners to advanced levels, very experienced professional 
teacher. Phone Chris on 0422 802 222 
 
EAST COAST TAEKWONDO ACADEMY – 7TH DAN MASTER CHRIS PENNINGTON 
Copacabana Public School Tuesdays 5.30-6.30pm. Membership includes free uniform, one month free training and 
TKD Instructional DVD. Phone 0416 102 487 or www.taekwondoeastcoast.com.au 
 
HIGHLAND DANCING LESSONS – Tue & Thur 3.45pm-4.30pm at 33 Laird Dr, Avoca. Teacher Maureen Fyffe has 40yrs 
experience teaching/coaching highland dance. She has coached 11 Australian champions. Examinations and 
competition training available. Contact Maureen 0400 221 038. 
 
 
 
 

http://www.primaryethics.com.au/
http://www.flexischools.com.au/
http://www.taekwondoeastcoast.com.au/
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TERRIGAL WAMBERAL NETBALL CLUB – JUNIOR GRADING – Grading sessions for 2019 will be held at CCGS, Erina.  
Players turning 14yrs & 15yrs – Wed 5 Dec 6pm: turning 16yr & 17yr – Wed 5 Dec 7pm.  
Email coaching@terrigalwamberalnetball.net with your child’s age group, name and position in the SUBJECT LINE of 
your email. 
                                      

Learn to Surf – Umina Beach – SALS SURF SCHOOL  

 www.salssurfschool.com  

0415 881 301 

School Holiday Surf Lessons School Holidays Kids Surf Camp 

Days & Times: 
 
 

Lessons are run daily 
from Thursday 3rd 
January to Monday 
28th January. For exact 
times go to our 
website. 
 

 

*PRICES* 
1 lesson $40 
3 lessons $100 
5 lessons $130 

Includes: 
 
 90min lessons 
 Soft surfboards  
 Wetsuits & Rash shirts 
 Sunscreen & zinc 
 Small groups  
 Experienced coaches 

with low coach to 
student ratio 

 Surf education 
 
 

Days & Times 
 
Mon 7th                 Mon 14th  
Tue 8th                   Tue 15th  
Wed 9th                 Wed 16th  
 
Mon 21st   
Tue 22nd   
Wed 23rd  
 

8am – 3pm 
 

*PRICES* 
1 Day = $100 
3 Day = $270 

Includes: 
 
 1 x Smoothstar training 

session 
 2 x Surfing lessons 
 Softboard, wetsuit & rash 

shirt  
 Zinc & sunscreen  
 Beach sports 
 Surf education  
 Healthy morning tea  
 Lunch at Umina Beach 

Cafe 
 

 

 
Avoca Beach Public School’s newsletter contains paid advertisements which assist with the cost of publication. The 

publication of such advertisements does not imply endorsement of any product or service by the NSW Department of 

Education or Avoca Beach Public         
 

                                                  
                                

mailto:coaching@terrigalwamberalnetball.net
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THE SNACK SHACK 

Please remember canteen will be closed on Monday 17 Dec due to it being PICNIC DAY and all classes out on 
excursions. Please remember you will need to provide all recess and lunch to be taken from home on this day.  

Our CHRISTMAS MEAL DEAL DAY is being held on FRIDAY 14 DEC, FLEXISCHOOLS is now live for this event ( sorry 
there was a slight delay in them releasing it ).  

End of term is fast approaching and some items have been removed from menu while we are in the process of 
running down freezer stock. Burgers will not be available until next year I'm afraid due to lack of volunteers on 
Tuesdays, I can no longer produce them in addition to the main menu items on my own. 

 THANK YOU to all our wonderful volunteers who give up their time to come and assist us in the canteen. We simply 
could not offer the wide range of healthy menu items without you. We will be contacting volunteers at the beginning 
of Term 1 next year with regards to the new roster. We will be trialling a new APP in the hope it will make things 
simpler. 

The Snack Shack Hours are     Morning  9.00-9.20 Recess  10.50-11.10 Lunch      1.10-1.40 
  
ORDERING 
Our preferred way of ordering is online using Flexischools. Please go to www.flexischools.com.au and set up an 
account for your child, remember you need to click confirm for each order. If you miss the cut off you can still order 
over the counter between 9.00-9.25 with CASH ONLY. Please be aware we do not have large amounts of money in 
our till so are unable to provide change of large notes first thing in the morning. We only have small change available 
and for security purposes, all money is banked each day. 
There is now a FLEXISCHOOLS APP which is very easy to use, so you can order lunch  while having your coffee at the 
beach or out and about, please remember cut off time is 8.30 am. 

We are only able to supply a sandwich for any late orders. 

If you have ordered your child a lunch and they happen to be off sick, you can contact the canteen BEFORE 10AM, we 

will put the order aside for you. The child will need to come to us and tell us when they return to school and wish 

that order to be made. 

 

I O U’s 
The Snack Shack is happy to provide a meal for those children that have forgotten their lunchboxes, which happens 
to most of us from time to time. It would be greatly appreciated if you could return the IOU  note, sent home with 
child, along with money to us as soon as possible. It is adding to our increasing workload when we have to send 
reminders. Please be aware of the updated P&C Canteen Policy regarding IOU's : Anyone still owing 2 or more IOU's 

will only be offered a cheese, ham or vegemite sandwich. 

 

Roster for  
Mon 3th Nancy Bauerhuit 
Tue 4th  VOLUNTEER NEEDED 
Wed 5th VOLUNTEER NEEDED 
Thu 6th  Kate Orr, Fi Currie 
Fri 7th  Becky McCann 
 
Mon 10th VOLUNTEER NEEDED 
Tue 11th  VOLUNTEER NEEDED 
Wed 12th Amanda Howells 
Thu 13th  Jennifer Smith 
Fri 14th  Jen Spencer, Margaret Bull, Ali O’Brien 

 

Lyndsay Buening 0412 784884                                                  Sarah Jane Randall 0423 113401 

Canteen Manager                                                                        Canteen Supervisor  

http://www.flexischools.com.au/
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Parking Restrictions Outside Schools 

KIDS LOOK TO US TO KEEP THEM SAFE – PLEASE PARK LEGALLY IN SCHOOL ZONES 

Central Coast Council would like to remind parents and carers of parking restrictions outside schools. Please pay close 

attention to the signs outside your child’s school and be aware of speed when travelling through school zones.  

NO STOPPING ZONE 

Stopping is NOT permitted at any time.  

BUS ZONE 

Stopping is not permitted during the times shown on the sign. 

DOUBLE PARKING 

You are not permitted to stop OR park alongside another vehicle already parked 

parallel to the kerb. This means not forming a queue in the middle of the traffic 

lane if you are waiting.  

 

NO PARKING ZONE 

Drivers may drop off and pick up children during the times shown on the sign 

BUT note: 

 Maximum stopping time is 2 MINUTES – your child must exit and enter 

the car within this time. 

 Driver must remain within 3 METRES of the vehicle – you may get out to 

assist with bags etc. 

 Stop as close as possible to the top of the zone to allow access for 

vehicles following behind. 

Parking illegally can create serious risks as it may limit the vision of other drivers. 

 

SAFETY DOOR 

The Safety Door is the rear door, closest to the kerb, footpath or gutter and away from the road.  Always let your children 

 out of the vehicle on the FOOTPATH SIDE OF THE ROAD. 

 

Please consider the school’s neighbours by leaving space at their driveways to allow safe exit and entry to the roadway. 

 

Road Rules 2014 

269   Opening doors and getting out of a vehicle etc 

(3)  A person must not cause a hazard to any person or vehicle by opening a door of a vehicle, leaving a  

door of a vehicle open, or getting off, or out of, a vehicle. 

This offence attracts a level 5 penalty notice, which is currently set at $337. 

https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/#/view/regulation/2014/758/part16-rule.269 

Stopping ON or ACROSS a driveway or other access point to and from a property is 

not permitted under any circumstances. 

 

Travelling more than 40 km/hour through school zones may inhibit a car from stopping in time to avoid hitting a pedestrian.  

It only takes a split second for a crash to occur and only one car to present a danger to an unknowing child.  

Please be aware of the restrictions and park safely outside your child’s school. 
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